







December 19, 2003

Ms. Jean Webb

Office of the Secretariat

Commodity Futures Trading Commission

Three Lafayette Center-8th Floor

1155 21st Street, N.W.

Washington D.C.  20581

(Via electronic mail only: secretary@cftc.gov

Re: US Futures Exchange, LLC DCM application

Dear Ms. Webb,
I would encourage your agency to investigate the application of Eurex US as to its planned means and methods of operation, to ensure that they meet acceptable standards for an open and transparent marketplace.

The big supporters of this new exchange are intermediary firms who talk about clearing choice and exchange competition, while making it clear to observers that their true goals are block trading and internalization of customer orders.  Market liquidity can be a fragile thing, and I think that caution flags should go up when some large entities are willing to put their own purposes ahead of market transparency and openness.

The current U.S. Treasuries futures markets are very efficient and the exchange fees are minimal.  The investor needs the safety of a liquid, open, transparent market.  I think it is important that the US Futures Exchange be held to these standards.

Sincerely,

Gary R. Knight

Member, Chicago Board of Trade

141 W. Jackson Blvd. – Box 120

Chicago, IL  60604

